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tinuing its investigations and will submit its recommendations at a
later date.

GOVERNOR’S COMMISSION TO STUDY THE SHORTAGE OF
GENERAL PRACTITIONERS IN THE STATE OF MARYLAND

Chairman: Charles F. O’Donnell, M.D.
Thurston R, Adams, M.D., William P, Allen, J. Roy Guyther,

M.D., Andrew Mitchell, M.D., Nicholas C. Mueller, Charles H.
Winnacott, M.D.

7501 York Road, Towson 21204

The Governor appointed this special commission in 1964 at the
request of the General Assembly to study and report on the problems
resulting from a shortage of general practitioners throughout the
State of Maryland. The Commission congisted of representatives of the
University of Maryland School of Medicine, the Maryland Academy
of General Practice, and two representing the general public. The
Commission reported to the Governor and the General Assembly in
1965 (J. R. No. 3, Acts of 1964).

‘GOVERNOR’S COMMITTEE ON THE STATE USE OF
ELECTRONIC DATA PROCESSING EQUIPMENT

Chairman: Leonard Getchell

Frank Baker, Jr., C. C. McCabe, H. W. Merrill, S. Page Nelson, Jr.
Secretary: James P. Slicher

Mercantile Safe Deposit and Trust Company
13 South Street, Baltimore 21202

The Governor appointed this special committee in 1964 to look at
the major activities of the State and the methods currently in use in
order to perform them. The Committee surveyed current data proc-
essing activities and made recommendations as to which functions not
now under data processing should be performed through the use of
this equipment. The Committee also looked at functions now per-
formed by data processing which could better be performed in other
ways, how the State could plan for its electronic data processing
activities, what forms such installations should take, where these
might be located, and the establishment of criteria to guide future
decisions as to whether or not an activity should be placed on data
processing equipment. The Committee consisted of officials of the
Mercantile Safe Deposit and Trust Company, the Monumental Life
Insurance Company, the Chesapeake and Potomac Telephone Com-
pany, the Martin-Marietta Corporation, and the Loyola Federal Sav-
ings and Loan Association. The Committee submitted its report to the
Governor on June 23, 1964,

JOINT COMMISSION TO STUDY PASSENGER CARRIER
FACILITIES IN THE WASHINGTON METROPOLITAN AREA

Maryland Representatives: Carlton R. Sickles, Edward D. Storm,
J. Grahame Wallker.

Public Service Commission
301 W. Preston Street, Baltimore 21201 Telephone: 837-9000

This Commission, originally appointed by Joint Resolution No. 12,
Acts of 1954, was extended by Joint Resolution No. 23, Acts of 1961,



